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Black Hills Power
Enerpy:, fora hfetme
Mark Carda
Engineering Manager mearda@blackhillspower.com
April 4, 2007

Mr. Jerry Nuber

City of Rapid City
300 6" Street

Rapid City, SD 57701

RE: West Chicago Street Lights

Dear Jerry;

I've reviewed information you provided on the proposed street light
additions to West Chicago and believe there are some issues that might affect
this project. With a boulevard of 20 feet and our existing 69kV double circuit
running down the center of the boulevard there is very little room for street lights.
I've attached a drawing showing an average sized steel tower of 85 feet as it
would fit within boundaries of the boulevard.

As you can see maximum conductor sag falls within 25 feet of the
ground. NESC code clearance requires 9 feet horizontal, and 9.5 feet vertical
from B9kV. | believe that the NESC and OSHA rules would be breached during
digging, installation, and maintenance of any lighting structures placed within the
boulevard and a safe working distance can not be maintained.

| would strongly suggest looking at other design options for lighting
of West Chicago. If you have any questions please contact me.

Sincerely,

)
TV e Ctt
Mark Carda
Engineering Manager

Enclosure
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